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Dr. Daniel G. Amen to Speak at ORUEF International Christian School Conference
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ORUEF is very excited to announce that Dr. Daniel G. Amen, award-winning physician, psychiatrist, and author, will be the keynote speaker at the 2010 ORUEF International Christian School Conference. Utilizing information from the latest research and brain imaging technology, Dr. Amen will be speaking from a brain-based learning perspective on the topic, “Creating Brain Healthy Schools.”  He will also address issues related to meeting the needs of students with various learning challenges as part of his presentations.

Dr. Amen is a 1981 graduate of the ORU School of Medicine and received further training at Walter Reed Medical Center in Washington, D.C.  He is Board-certified in child, adolescent, and adult psychiatry, and is an expert in the use of both medication and natural supplements to optimize brain function.  Dr. Amen has appeared on numerous TV programs including The Today Show, The View, CNN, Fox News, and PBS.  He has been featured in such publications as Newsweek, USA Today, Wall Street Journal, and the New York Times.  A pioneer in the use of brain SPECT imaging technology, Dr. Amen has authored over 30 professional papers and 22 books, including the NY Times bestseller, Change Your Brain, Change Your Life.
Mark your calendars now and plan to attend the ORUEF International Christian School Conference in Tulsa, OK on the ORU campus.  The conference will be held on Wednesday – Thursday, June 30 – July 1, 2010 following the ICAA Accreditation Summer Hearings and Meetings to be held on Monday – Tuesday, June 28 – 29, 2010.  Along with Dr. Amen speaking in the plenary sessions, a number of breakout workshops sessions on a variety of topics of interest to Christian school teachers and administrators will also be held during the conference.  As with the 2009 conference, this event promises to be a valuable time of professional development and encouragement for Christian school teachers, administrators, and other Christian educators.

Private School Universe Survey (PSS)

The National Center for Education Statistics (NCES) has announced that it will be conducting the Private School Universe Survey (PSS) during the 2009-2010 school year.  This survey is the cornerstone of the NCES private school data collection effort providing data on the total number of private schools, students, teachers, and high school graduates.

The PSS consists of a single, self-administered survey that is completed by administrative personnel at the private school.  The first mailing of the 2009-10 PSS to most private schools is scheduled during the month of October 2009.  This year an Internet response option will also be available.  Information on how to respond electronically will be provided with the mailing to the schools.

All ORUEF/ICAA schools are encouraged to participate in the 2009-2010 PSS.  If you do not receive your packet or have any questions, you may contact Steve Broughman, PSS Project Director at stephen.broughman@ed.gov.
Something to Think About
The important thing is not so much that every child should be taught, as that every child should be given the wish to learn. 
John Lubbock

English archeologist, biologist, and politician

Whole Person Scholarship Opportunity for ORUEF Schools

Consistent with its commitment to providing an education that is holistic, grounded in faith, and focused on successful student outcomes, ORU has established the Whole Person Scholarship for ambitious, well-rounded students who aspire to the “whole-person” ideal of one who is spiritually alive, intellectually alert, physically disciplined, socially adept, and professionally competent.  

The Whole Person scholarship is a competitive scholarship designed for students who are not necessarily the highest academic achievers or the greatest athlete, but who are outstanding “whole persons” who can demonstrate academic achievement, a Christian worldview, leadership ability, a healthy lifestyle, a commitment to service, and a desire to impact the world for Christ.  A total of 31 full Whole Person Scholarships plus additional partial scholarships were awarded for the 2008-2009 school year.  At least 25 full tuition scholarships will be available for new freshmen enrolling in the Fall 2010 semester.

Students must be nominated and participate in an on-campus Scholarship Day event to be considered for the scholarship.  Nominations may be made by a school or church official or a member of the ORU alumni, faculty, or staff.  As part of the Scholarship Day, students will complete a personal assessment as well as an interview with ORU faculty.  Every student who participates in the Scholarship Day will be awarded a minimum of a $1,500 scholarship.

There are multiple Scholarship Days scheduled throughout the year.  Nominations are due by November 11, 2009 for the January 22, 2010 Scholarship Day, by January 4, 2010 for the March 4, 2010 Scholarship Day.

This scholarship provides a wonderful opportunity to ORUEF member school students.  The criteria for and objectives of the Whole Person scholarship are fully consistent with the vision ORUEF member schools have for their students.  The goals that every ORUEF member school has for its students are reflected in this scholarship.  Many ORUEF students should, therefore, have an advantage in the scholarship competition.

ORUEF schools are highly encouraged to nominate students for the Whole Person scholarship.  To encourage participation and to recognize those ORUEF students who have been nominated for the scholarship, all students and their parents/sponsors from ORUEF member schools who attend the January 22, 2010 Scholarship Day will be invited to a special ORUEF luncheon.  This luncheon will be complimentary to ORUEF students and their parents/sponsors.  However, to attend the luncheon, the student’s nomination must be received by November 11, 2009 and the student must RSVP by the deadline listed on their Scholarship Day Competition.

Nomination forms, application forms, and more information may be found at:  wholeperson.oru.edu

ICAA Receives Recognition in Colombia

ICAA received official notification on October 6, 2009 from the Ministry of Education in Colombia that ICAA has been accepted as a recognized accrediting association in Colombia for the 2009-2010 school year.

While this recognition is based on existing co-accreditation agreement between AdvancED and ICAA, it is, nonetheless, an important achievement for ICAA and schools in Colombia.  For the first time, the accreditation status of ICAA-accredited schools in Colombia is recognized in that country equally with that of other recognized accredited Colombian schools.

Discussions are continuing with the Ministry of Education in Colombia toward the goal of ICAA gaining permanent status as a fully recognized accrediting association in the country.  A special thanks goes to Julio Cesar Orozco who has been at the forefront and done the leg work for this effort.  Without his faithful persistence and diligent efforts, this recognition would not have been obtained at this time.

AdvancED Moves to Change Relationship with Other Accrediting Association
In a surprise move, AdvancED, the parent company of the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools (SACS CASI) and the North Central Association (NCA CASI), announced changes in its relationship with all other associations with which it has a co-accreditation agreement.  Beginning late last spring, AdvancED began sending letters to each association with which it shared a co-accreditation agreement notifying each one that their respective co-accreditation agreement would expire and would not be renewed.  
Among the associations affected by this move were the National Council for Private School Accreditation, which is a consortium of 18 private school accreditation associations including the Association of Christian Schools International (ACSI), Christian Schools International (CSI), the Association of Christian Teachers and Schools (ACTS), and others.  All NCPSA member associations received the benefit of co-accreditation with AdvancED through their membership in NCPSA and its co-accreditation agreement with AdvancED.  ICAA was also affected because it has a separate co-accreditation agreement with AdvancED.  This action by AdvancED has obviously been very disconcerting to all associations affected.
As one of the associations sharing a co-accreditation agreement with AdvancED, ICAA received its letter in July.  While the letter acknowledged the value of the co-accreditation agreement between ICAA and AdvancED, the letter nonetheless states that AdvancED would “use 

the 2009-2010 school year as the final year of [their] current co-accreditation agreement which will end effective June 30, 2010.”  The effect of this unilateral action by AdvancED would be that, after June 30, 2010, no school could obtain SACS or NCA accreditation through a co-accreditation agreement shared between AdvancED and another association.  Each ICAA school currently accredited by SACS or NCA through the ICAA-AdvancED co-accreditation agreement would remain accredited by SACS or NCA through the end of its current SACS or NCA accreditation cycle.

However, since receipt of the letter announcing the expiration date of the current co-accreditation agreement, AdvancED has contacted the ICAA office expressing a desire to forge a continuing relationship with ICAA.  ICAA has welcomed the opportunity to continue a relationship with AdvancED.  Therefore, ICAA has begun to dialogue with AdvancED regarding our relationship.  We hope that we will be able to negotiate a new co- or joint accreditation agreement with AdvancED that sufficiently addresses the concerns of both associations and continues to be mutually beneficial.  In addition, AdvancED has informed us that, as long as they feel we are negotiating in good faith, they will continue to honor the current co-accreditation agreement ICAA has with them, extending it beyond the June 30, 2010 expiration date if necessary.
Upcoming Events – Mark Your Calendars!
Friday, December 4, 2009



ORUEF Regional Christian School Conference

Albuquerque, New Mexico

Friday, January 15, 2010



ORUEF Regional Christian School Conference

Fort Worth, Texas
Thursday-Friday, February 11-12, 2010

ORUEF Regional Christian School Conference







Bogota, Colombia

Monday-Tuesday, March 1-2, 2010

ORUEF Regional Christian School Conference







Benin City, Nigeria

Thursday-Friday, March 4-5, 2010


ORUEF Regional Christian School Conference







Tema, Ghana

Thursday-Friday, April 8-9, 2010


Mexico City, Mexico
To subscribe/unsubscribe, or to give comments/suggestions regarding The Director’s Notebook
please contact Dr. Donnie Peal at donpeal@oru.edu

